




 
University Council 

Athens, Georgia 30602 
 

          November 1, 2012 
 

Dear Colleagues on the University Council: 
 
The attached proposal for a Revised Academic Affairs Policy 4.07-11, Write-In Courses, has been 
considered now over several years by a joint subcommittee of the Educational Affairs Committee (EAC) 
and the University Curriculum Committee (UCC) and thoroughly discussed by both EAC and UCC.  Both 
committees have received extensive input from staff as to the implementation of the proposed changes. 
Both EAC and UCC have formally approved the proposal you have before you. 
 
A consideration of how the University considers transfer courses is at the core of educational policy. And, 
there is a national trend, which is only accelerating, to bring ever more transfer courses to universities. As 
our students increase their engagement in study abroad programs, we are also faced with increasing 
demands to approve courses from foreign institutions. The guiding principle in these revisions is to treat 
the approval of transfer courses in the same way we treat approval of our own UGA courses. 
 
Over the years, within the University of Georgia, there has been confusion as to who has the authority to 
approve transfer courses and how those credits can be applied within our curriculum. The EAC and UCC 
have attempted to streamline and clarify this process for undergraduates, staff and faculty. 
 
The bottom line is this:  the faculty have ultimate control over how transfer courses are handled at the 
University of Georgia, within the framework provided by the Board of Regents’ rules on the transfer of 
credit within the University System. There are few changes in the attached policy:  most of the policy 
simply aims to streamline the process of transfer credit approval and to make that process more 
transparent. This should assist considerably students who are requesting transfer credit. 
 
There are, however, two significant changes that we feel bring this policy in line with current university 
practice. First, we propose to impose a 5-year limit on the length of time a petition for course equivalency 
can be maintained as valid. Currently, no such limit exists. The University of Georgia now reviews all 
curricula on a regular basis, including General Education on a 5 year cycle. We strongly believe that 
transfer equivalents must be reviewed on a 5-year cycle. 
 
Second, the UCC currently reviews all UGA courses that are to be considered for inclusion in the General 
Education Curriculum. At this time, transfer courses that are not equivalent to UGA courses can be used 
to satisfy General Education requirements solely with review by departments (with USG exceptions 
defined by the Regents). Why does UCC carefully review UGA courses for inclusion in the core, but allow 
departments to make that determination for transfer courses? We believe that is inconsistent and does 
damage to our General Education Curriculum and urge the University Council to include UCC review of 
transfer courses to satisfy the General Education curriculum. 
 
We urge our colleagues on Council to approve these modest changes. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Rodney Mauricio, Ph.D. 
Chair, Educational Affairs Committee 
Member, University Curriculum Committee 
























